
 
AGENDA REQUEST  

 

 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Brad Robinson, Fire Chief 

DATE April 16, 2024 

SUBJECT:  IN THE MATTER OF APPROVAL FOR A SAFE HAVEN BABY BOX AT 

FIRE STATION 3 - BR  
  

 

Request:  

This is an agreement to lease a Safe Haven Baby Box and agree to maintain this Baby Box to the 

standards as required in the lease Agreement. This is a safe way to surrender a child as 

Mississippi State Law states, within the first 45 days of birth. This will give a safe and climate –

controlled environment for the child and discreet way for the parent(s) to surrender a child. This 

will be placed at Fire Station 3 located at 902 S Veterans Blvd. The expenses of this will be paid 

from an outside group that will make a donation to the City of Tupelo.  

 


